
Annex A         our ref : IA/00511/12 
 
I would like to request the following information: 
 
1) The number of car practical tests passed from 2001/2 to 2010/11 split by age 
 
You can find the number of car practical tests passed from 2001/2 to 2006/7 split by age at 
Annex B.  Please note that the information is presented in slightly different ways in some 
of the financial years.  This is due to the way the report was set up at the time of running 
each report after the end of that financial year. 
 
You can find the number of car practical tests passed from 2007/8 to 2010/11 split by age 
online at http://www.dft.gov.uk/statistics/tables/drt0203/.  The information at this website 
address is split by financial year in separate worksheets. 
 
The information found at the above website address is therefore exempt under section 21 
(information accessible by other means) of the Freedom of Information Act (FoIA).  A copy 
of this exemption in full can be found at Annex C. 
 
Please note that: 
 

 age and gender details are based on recorded information.  In the case of Great 
British licence holders we are reliant upon the correct information being held on the 
Driver and Vehicle Licensing Agency’s (DVLA) database as this is our source. 

 age and gender details about licence holders from other countries (such as 
Northern Ireland) are reliant upon information being captured accurately at the time 
of booking a test.  In some cases, age and gender will not have been captured. 
Where age or gender has not been captured these candidates will be recorded in 
the unknown or unidentified columns.  They will, however, be included in the overall 
totals 

 information on a candidate’s age is extracted from the date of birth (DoB) on either 
the DVLA driving licence number or the DoB the candidate gives us (in the event of 
licence holders from other countries). If either the driving licence number is 
formatted incorrectly at DVLA or the candidate gives us an incorrect DoB it means 
the age at test on our systems can be incorrect.   

 
The information supplied to you continues to be protected by copyright. You are 
free to use it for your own purposes, including for private study and non-
commercial research, and for any other purpose authorised by an exception in 
current copyright law. Documents (except photographs) can be also used in the UK 
without requiring permission for the purposes of news reporting. Any other re-use, 
for example commercial publication, would require the permission of the copyright 
holder.  
 
Most documents supplied by the Driving Standards Agency will be protected by 
Crown Copyright. Most Crown copyright information can be re-used under the Open 
Government Licence (http://www.nationalarchives.gov.uk/doc/open-government-
licence/). For information about the OGL and about re-using Crown Copyright 
information please see The National Archives website -
http://www.nationalarchives.gov.uk/information-management/uk-gov-licensing-
framework.htm .  
 



Copyright in other documents may rest with a third party. For information about 
obtaining permission from a third party see the Intellectual Property Office’s 
website at www.ipo.gov.uk. 
 
 
 
 


